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Bruce Bowler, Chairman, called the Meeting of the Souhegan Regional Landfill District to order in the Mont 
Vernon fire station meeting room at 5:01pm. Members attending were Joan Cudworth, Frank Powers, Guy 
Wadsworth, Dan Veilleux, Jack Esposito, & Scott Leard. Also attending were Dennis Slocomb & Debra Quinlan.  

 
CITIZENS FORUM – N/A 
 
MINUTES OF APRIL 10, 2025 – Joanie made a motion to accept the minutes as written. Frank 

seconded the motion, and all others voted in favor. 
 
UPDATE BY TOWN  

AMHERST – Bruce said that the refurbished compactor is working well. 
BROOKLINE – Scott said that they had had a couple of equipment issues that were resolved. 
HOLLIS – Joanie mentioned that the town is working on a plan to replace the wall and that that 
plan will probably include installing a double hopper. 
MONT VERNON – Jack said that all is fine. 
 

RECYCLING UPDATE - Dennis provided the following prices for May: 
       OPR 
 Mixed Paper       $5 
 Cardboard      $35 
 Newspaper     $165 
  
SLOCOMB REPORT/ EQUIPMENT UPDATE  
 AMHERST COMPACTOR – Dennis reported that the refurbished compactor is installed and 

running. 
 
 HOLLIS TRAILER – Dennis reported that someone apparently hit the cardboard trailer. The 

turnbuckle was broken and the tailgate was bent. He had to cut the tailgate to straighten it. 
 
OPERATIONS REVIEW – Deb provided the following trash figures for April: 
     Tons    Trips  Ave Tons/Trip 

Amherst 177.32   10  17.73 
 Brookline  114.20       9           12.69 
 Hollis   201.41      13           15.49 
             Mont Vernon    72.15       5                12.03 
 
DAN’S STATE OF THE STATE – Dan had nothing to report. 
 
PAYABLES - All members reviewed the current invoices. Dan made a motion to approve payment of 

those invoices and Jack seconded the motion.  All voted in favor.  
 
OLD BUSINESS  
 STRUCTURAL INSPECTION RESULTS – Eric was not in attendance. 

 
GROUNDWATER TESTING – Eric was not in attendance to provide the additional testing 
requirements. Joanie suggested voting by email in order to get things started. Bruce will contact 
Eric. 



 
 
NEW BUSINESS  

PAYMENT FROM GRANT FUNDS – Deb explained that Paul Karpawich had requested a 
payment of $1,500 to Deb from the grant funds for the work she’s done related to the grant. To 
reimburse the operating account for the employer taxes related to the payment to Deb, $114.75 
would be transferred from the grant account to the operating account.  
 
Joanie made a motion to authorize the transfer of $114.75 from the grant account to the operating 
account to reimburse the operating account for employer taxes resulting from the payment to Deb 
from the grant account. Frank seconded the motion and all voted in favor. 
 
NON-PUBLIC MINUTES OF APRIL 10TH – Joanie made a motion to accept the minutes as 
written. Frank seconded the motion, and all others voted in favor. 

  
NEXT MEETING – The next regularly scheduled meeting will be held on June 12th at 5:00pm in 

Brookline. 
 
ADJOURN - Joanie made a motion to adjourn, and Guy seconded.  Meeting adjourned at 5:23 pm. 
 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 Debra Quinlan 
Debra Quinlan 
SRLD Administrative Assistant 
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